


2

  

Regards, 
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These are provided as examples only to indicate that the maps for both wetlands and littoral 
rainforest appear to be inconsistent and in the case of Crowdy Head rainforest the errors 
from SEPP26 have been carried over to the new mapping. 

Sea level rise impacts on estuaries and floodplain wetlands 

Sea level rise is predicted to have a significant impact on the coast and while the 
vulnerability of the ocean coast has been mapped the estuarine and floodplain impacts have 
not. The coastal reform and coastal SEPP provides an opportunity to identify future 
constraints for floodplain landholders and opportunities to create, regenerate and enhance 
estuarine wetlands. For example increases in height of low tide will eventually make it 
impossible for some landholders to continue to drain floodplain areas dedicated to 
agriculture and will likely make these areas marginal or unfeasible for agricultural production. 
However, such areas could be transformed into estuarine and floodplain wetlands which 
would enhance fisheries productivity, biodiversity and improve water quality. If these areas 
are not intended to be mapped as part of the current coastal SEPP it is important to 
recognise the importance of this issue, instigate a separate process with the potential for this 
to be integrated with the current mapping in future.   

   




